BETTY McCOLLUM

47H DisTAiIcT, MINNESOTA

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

CHar,

2256 Raveurn House OFFICE BuiLong SUBCOMMITTEE OM DEFENSE

WasHinaTon, D.C. 20515
(202) 225-6631

Fax: (202) 225-1968

661 LaS ST1r )
Sone 110 UNITED STATES
Samt PauL, MN 55114

b sl House oF REPRESENTATIVES COMMITTEE ON NATURAL

Vice-Cram,
SUBCOMMITTEE ON INTERIOR, ENVIRONMENT,
AND RELATED AGENCIES

SUBCOMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE

mecollum house.gov S —
Co-CHurR EMERTUS
ConressionaL Native American Caucus

Semon DemocRATIC WHIP

April 26, 2022

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:

I am requesting funding for the Research Investigative Lab project in fiscal year 2023. The entity
to receive funding for this project is Gillette Children’s Specialty Healthcare located at 200
University Avenue E. St. Paul, MN 55101. The project proposed by Gillette Children’s Specialty
Healthcare is critical for research and patient care. Among other things, the lab would be used to
conduct research related to assessment of motor control, movement disorders, spasticity, and pain.
Equipment needed in that space will include but not be limited to magnetic stimulators for non-
invasive neuromodulation, electromyography equipment for muscle excitability, muscle force
assessment equipment and ultrasound for muscle composition.

The new investigative lab will also include a rehabilitation research and clinical care space needed
to advance the development of biofeedback, robotics, and exoskeleton development to target
impaired motor control for rehabilitation of individuals with cerebral palsy, brain injury, and other
neuromuscular disorders. The lab will support novel research to improve the standard of care for
children with brain, bone and movement disorders treated at Gillette Children’s as well as those
treated elsewhere across the country and world. I certify that neither I nor my immediate family
has any financial interest in this project.

Sincerely,

N gy (V.

Betty McCollum
Member of Congress
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